
The Washington Cares Fund is a Washington State long-term care (LTC) program funded by an employee payroll 

tax of 0.58% of W2 income which takes effect on July 1, 2023. To be exempt from the program and tax, there 

are two types of exemptions listed below. 

 

1. Individuals who purchased qualifying LTC coverage by November 1, 2021 
 

a. Filed for tax exemption with Washington State by December 31, 2022 
b. You have received an exemption approval letter from the Washington Employment 

Security Department (ESD), which you will need to present to all your current and future 
employers. 
 

2. New Exemption Types Available January 1, 2023. Click here to learn more about these exemptions and 
to apply for an exemption. 
 

a. Living out of state – Your primary residence must be outside of Washington. 
i. You will no longer qualify if you change your primary residence to Washington. 

 

b. Temporarily working in Washington with a nonimmigrant visa – You must hold a nonimmigrant 
visa for temporary workers. 

i. You will no longer qualify if your nonimmigrant visa status changes and you become a 
permanent resident or citizen employed in Washington. 
 

c. A spouse or registered domestic partner of an active-duty military member – You must be 
married to or have a registered domestic partnership with an active-duty service member in the 
U.S. armed forces. 

i. You will no longer qualify if your spouse or domestic partner is discharged or separated 
from military service or upon dissolution of the marriage or registered domestic 
partnership. 
 

d. A veteran with a 70% or greater service-connected disability – You must be rated by the U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs as having a service-connected disability of 70% or greater. 

i. This exemption is permanent. 
 

e. What do I do if I no longer qualify for one of above exemptions? 
i. Your exemption will be discontinued when you no longer qualify for an exemption, and 

you will begin paying premiums and earning coverage for WA Cares Fund.  You will be 
required to notify the Employment Security Department and your employer within 90 
days of no longer qualifying.  Failure to notify the Employment Security Department and 
your employer within 90 days will result in the payment of any unpaid premiums with 
interest at the rate of 1% per month to the Employment Security Department.    

 

Employees are required to submit their exemption letter to their employer to be exempt from the tax. For 
employees who have already submitted their exemption letter to their current employer, no action is required.  
 
To obtain a copy of your exemption login to your Secure Access Washington account. 
 
For more information 

• WA Cares Toolkit FAQ  

• Contact WA Cares Fund Customer Support at 844-227-3492 

https://wacaresfund.wa.gov/
https://wacaresfund.wa.gov/private-insurance/
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecureaccess.wa.gov%2FmyAccess%2Fsaw%2Fselect.do&data=05%7C01%7CALambrecht%40ltc-solutions.com%7Ce7629d7bf57a433cd41008db4a5f41b1%7Cb42a50f03c484547afeea34a341db82c%7C0%7C0%7C638185545208137685%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TiQ6DOK5Fxe3y83wdMP0Ow6OdtXyb%2BPVhuHf3gJB7aQ%3D&reserved=0
https://wacaresfund.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2023-04/WA-Cares-Toolkit-FAQ.pdf

